
  
 VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
 GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

 October 20, 2014 
  
 7:00 p.m.  
 

Glencoe Village Hall 
675 Village Court 

 Glencoe, IL, 60022 
  

A G E N D A 
 
The Village of Glencoe is subject to the requirements of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990.   
Individuals with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who require certain 

accommodations in order to allow them to observe and/or participate in this meeting, or who have 
questions regarding the accessibility of the meeting or the facilities, are requested to contact the 
Village of Glencoe at least 72 hours in advance of the meeting at (847) 835-4114, or please contact 
the Illinois Relay Center at (800) 526-0844, to allow the Village of Glencoe to make reasonable 
accommodations for those persons. 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL 
Dale Thomas, Chairman 
Jim Hirsch 
Joe Keefe  
Mitch Melamed 
Ron Schmidt 
Scott Shore 
 

2. APPROVAL OF SEPTEMBER 2014 MEETING MINUTES 
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME 
 

4. MANAGER’S MONTHLY REPORT 

 SEPTEMBER 2014 SUMMARY REPORT 
 

5. CLUBHOUSE TASKFORCE UPDATE 
 

6.   OTHER BUSINESS 
 
 7.   ADJOURNMENT 



VILLAGE OF GLENCOE 
GOLF ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 
     September 15, 2014 

 
 

1. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL  
The Golf Advisory Committee was called to order at 7:00 p.m. at the Glencoe 
Village Hall. The following members were present: 

   
  Dale Thomas, Chairman 

Jim Hirsch   
  Joe Keefe  
  Ron Schmidt 

  Scott Shore  
 
 Committee member Mitch Melamed was absent. 
   

2. APPROVAL OF THE AUGUST MINUTES 
The August Golf Advisory Committee meeting minutes were approved as 
written.  
 

3. PUBLIC COMMENT TIME  
None 
 

4. MANAGERS MONTHLY REPORT  

 Stella reviewed the August monthly report. 

 August had above average rainfall and proved to be a challenging month 
for both conditions and revenues. 

 Cart were not allowed on the course 7 days out of the month. Revenues 
suffered in power cart rentals as well as rounds played. 

 The Academy continues to be over budget in revenues. 

 Summer camp participation was discussed; it was another successful 
season. 

 High school golf team participation was discussed. Stella explained that 
Glencoe is accommodating as many teams as possible and most 
afternoons are booked with junior rounds. 

 The course will be hosting three large multi-school tournaments in 
September and October. 

 The course experienced high pressure from disease throughout the 
month due to wet conditions. 

 The range continues to do well despite the fact that Winnetka is open for 
business this year compared to last year. 
 
 

5. CLUBHOUSE TASK FORCE UPDATE  

 Dale informed the committee that he had a meeting with Phil Kiraly 
regarding the clubhouse project and the following was discussed. 



o Steve Elrod, the Village’s attorney, will be meeting with the head 
counsel of the Cook County Forest Preserve to discuss the 
Agreement. 

o Dale suggested that a presentation be created for the Village 
Board on the clubhouse project.  The presentation could also be 
used for introducing the project to the public. 

o Public fundraising will be necessary for the project. 

 A question was asked why the County would want to hold up the 
improvement of their own buildings as they are obviously in poor 
condition.  It doesn’t make sense for the County not to support new 
buildings. 

 Stella informed the committee that her concern right now is to have a 
working operational agreement in place with the County. 

 There is great opportunity for the County to gain recognition with signage 

etc. at the Club. 

 The committee agreed that it would be detrimental to the golf operation if 
all available funds were no longer reinvested in the golf course annually. 

 The committee offered their full support in moving forward with the 
County and would be willing to take any steps necessary to help facilitate 
the process. 

 There is no schedule for Task Force meetings until progress is made on 
the County agreement.  Once the agreement is finalized meeting will be 
scheduled so that clubhouse planning can take place. 
 

6. OTHER BUSINESS 

 The power outage in September was discussed. 

 A question was asked if the Botanic Garden construction project was 
interfering with the course.  Stella responded that there have been no 
issues at this point.  

 Dale Thomas informed the committee that a representative from the 
Botanic Gardens made a presentation at a Village Board meeting on the 
greenhouse project.  Dale requested the Garden’s representative to 
provide a buffer between the golf course and the Garden’s property. 

 Joe Keefe raised concern with the impervious surface that will be 
involved in the Garden’s plan.  Stella responded that the construction 
plans the Garden provided showed all of their drainage flowing west, 
away from the golf course and the ditch. 

 Dale informed the committee that the Village Board is very pleased with 
the performance of the Golf Club.  Auditors at one of the Board meetings 
informed the Board that the golf course would receive an A+ for its 

financial performance. 

 Joe Keefe asked the committee if anyone was interested in running for 
the Village Board. 

 
7.  ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business for discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 
7:35 p.m. 
 



 

 

    

                          Glencoe Golf Club 
 
               

To:  Golf Advisory Committee 

 

From:  Stella Nanos, General Manager 

 

Date:  October 10, 2014 

 
Subject:  September 2014 Monthly Report                

                                       

 

Financial Overview:  September started off very slow with a severe storm followed by a week of 
below average temperatures and rain.  Power carts were not allowed on the course due to wet 

conditions 4.5 days out of the month.  Total revenues were $220,366 versus the budget of 

$221,601.    

  

2014 Actual 

 

 

2013 Actual 

Rounds 4,531 5,181 

Average Rate      $34.66     $35.30 

FYTD Rounds 28,781 29,674 

 

 

Departmental Overview: 
 

Golf Shop: Green fee revenue was $157,051 vs. a budget of $161,752.   

 

Merchandise:  Merchandise sales totaled $6,538 vs. a budget of $6,375.  

 

Driving Range: The driving range revenue was $7,335 vs. a budget of $5,924.   
 

Rentals:  Power cart rental revenue was $30,562 vs. a budget of $34,500; pull cart rental 

revenue was $2,072 vs. a budget of $1,800. 

 

Food & Beverage: The restaurant was open with a full menu.  The rent payment of $4,800 was 

received. 
 

Golf Course:  

 Cleanup took place to remove downed limbs and debris due to the severe storm. 

 Restoration was completed on the areas that had trees removed over the summer. 

 The turf nursery was re-graded and re-seeded and will be ready for use next season.  
This nursery is used to replace turf that is damaged throughout the season. 

 The cart path/drainage project in front of the 13th tee has begun.  This project will 
eliminate standing water around the cart path area in front of the tee.  It will also level 

the uneven surface in front of the fairway to provide a smooth ride for golf carts. 

 All of the greens were rolled to provide a smoother surface and quicker green speeds. 

 A new tee post was built to replace the old one that was destroyed by a golf cart. 

 Irrigation repairs were performed on several fairways.   

 All bunkers were edged twice during the month and the greens were top-dressed twice. 



 The pond bank on #15 was cut down to allow more sunlight to the smaller more 
desirable plants and grasses. 

 The crew hand watered localized dry spots on the greens, tees and collars.  This work 
was necessary to combat dry conditions due to low humidity, wind and lack of 

precipitation in the second half of the month. 

 Spot spraying for grub prevention took place. 
 
2014 Weather: The high temperature for the month was 89 degrees and the low was 41 

degrees. The average high for the month is 74 degrees and the average low is 54 degrees.  Total 

precipitation was 2.25 inches against an average of 3.48 inches.   

 

Marketing Notes: 

 We utilized Google and Microsoft adwords to promote golf camps and the Glencoe Golf 

Academy.   

 A sandwich board is being utilized adjacent to the first tee to promote upcoming events. 

 An email blast was sent promoting the Glencoe Open and the Golf Academy. 

 An email blast was sent to Academy students promoting the fall lesson series for 

juniors.  

 A business listing is running for the Glencoe Golf Academy in Google places as well as 

Bing business portal.  

 Social media website updates via Twitter and Facebook. 
 

Miscellaneous: 

 September 5th a severe storm wiped out power to the property for 40 hours.  In order to 
stay operational and minimize revenue loss the following steps were taken;   

o A generator was utilized to run the phones and computers in the pro shop. 

o Credit cards were charged on paper because the internet was down. 

o The fuel pumps on site were not operational so fuel was transported to the 
course in 5 gallon containers to power the mowers, utility vehicles and 

generators. 

o Two high power generators were borrowed from the Village so that all of the 

electric carts would be functional over the weekend.  Each generator powered 

two carts at a time and each cart needed up to and hour of charge time.  There 
are 65 carts in the fleet. 

o The range operation moved to selling buckets of balls over the counter in the pro 

shop as the ball dispenser was not functional.  Cleaning of range balls also had 

to be performed by hand as ball washing machine runs on electric. 

o The restaurant transferred perishables from their refrigerators and freezers to 

their off-site kitchen. 
o Ice was delivered to the kitchen for operations over the weekend. 

o The restaurant brought in generators to run their computer and two 

refrigerators. 

 The 8th annual Glencoe Open took place, there were 60 competitors, and the champion 
shot 343, one under par, for the two day cumulative event. 

 The golf course was heavily utilized during the month by high school teams for matches 
and practice. 

 The New Trier Booster Club had their highest participation rate for golf this season with 
nine scheduled sessions in September. 
 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 
 

Stella Nanos 

General Manager 

Glencoe Golf Cub 
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